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LH-LAN-0 (05/2023)

October 17, 2023 

Dear Metropolitan Planning Organization Director: 

The Michigan Department of Transportation (MDOT) is pleased to provide you with the 
state targets for the federally required safety performance measures for calendar year 
2024. MDOT appreciates the efforts your Metropolitan Planning Organization (MPO) 
has made to participate in the coordination process for the safety performance 
measure. 

State Safety Targets for Calendar Year 2024: 

Safety Performance Measure 
(5 year rolling average) 

Baseline Condition 
(2018-2022) 

2024 Targets 
(2020-2024) 

Fatalities 1,061.6 1,109.2 

Fatality Rate Per 100 million Vehicle Miles
Traveled (VMT) 

1.099 1.152 

Serious Injuries 5,681.8 5,785.0 

Serious Injury Rate per 100 million VMT 5.863 5.999 

Nonmotorized Fatalities and Serious
 Injuries 
(Pedestrian and Bicycle)  

734.0 710.8 

Federal Law and regulations require that MPOs establish targets not later than 180 
days after the State Department of Transportation establishes and reports state safety 
targets in the State Highway Safety Improvement Program (HSIP) annual report. MDOT 
submitted Michigan’s HSIP annual report on August 31, 2023. MPOs are now required 
to decide on their MPO safety targets for calendar year 2024 no later than 
February 27, 2024.  

MPOs may support all the state safety targets, establish their own specific 
numeric targets for all the performance measures, or may support the state 
safety target for one or more individual performance measures and establish 
specific numeric targets for the other performance measures. Enclosed is a 
report documenting the background and analysis for the development of the 
safety targets. 
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Thank you for your participation in the performance measure coordination process. 

If you have questions, please contact either me, or John Lanum, Supervisor, Statewide 
Planning Section, at 517-243-3554 or LanumJ@michigan.gov. 

Sincerely, 

Don Mayle, Manager 
Statewide Planning Section 

Enclosure 

cc: J. Lanum, MDOT 
A. Pickard, FHWA 
D. Parker, MDOT 
E. Kind, MDOT 
M. Bott, MDOT 
K. Travelbee, MDOT 
T. White, MDOT 
M. Toth, MDOT 
C. Newell, MDOT 


